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2014-2015 Giving Year Tops the Charts 
Thank You for Our Best Giving Year Yet
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ANNUAL FUND UPDATE

	 Year Ended,
	 9/30/14	 9/30/15
Revenue		
Donations*	 $10,317	 $15,062
Room Rents	 15,800	 16,200
Lodge Dues	 1,900	 2,450
Misc Revenue	    550	    251
  Total Revenue	 $28,567	 $33,963
		
Expenses		
Newsletters, Web, Postage	 $3,207	 $5,794
Fundraising	 2,373	 4,746
Lodge Insurance	 3,487	 3,472
Lodge Furniture, Supplies	 1,234	 749
Lodge Repairs, Renovations	 8,096	 1,040
Lodge Utilities	 6,121	 5,954
Lodge Property Tax	 3,121	 3,022
Alumni Receptions	 1,034	 1,279
Misc Expenses	      210	      675
  Total Expenses	 $28,883	 $26,731

*Excludes contributions to capital campaign

FINANCIAL REPORT

We have recently learned of the 
passing of the following brothers:
David S. Fuhrmann ’87  
(1/5/15, age 49)
Alan W. Grantham ’49 (4/7/15) 
William H. McOwen 1948 P’94 
(12/4/14, age 87) 
Peter J. Roche ’62 (5/16/15)
Lawrence H. Taylor ’53 (5/6/15)
Chi Chapter mourns their passing 
and extends condolences to their 
families and friends. Though they 
are no longer with us, they will 
forever remain in our hearts and 
memories. You can submit any 
stories and photos you have of these 
brothers at www.chidelts.com by 
clicking on “Alumni Corner” and 
selecting “Submit An Update.”

IN MEMORY

We ended our 
2014-2015 giving 
year August 31 
on an extremely 
positive note:  
our donations to 
our annual fund 
for this past year 
were the highest 
they’ve ever been! 
We had 59 very 
generous alums 
who donated back 
to the brotherhood 
for a total of $14,062. Thank you to all those 
who donated! We firmly believe that we can 
make this giving year even better. Think back 
to your time as a Delt, all the great memories, 
events and our beautiful chapter house. It 
is up to us to give back and ensure future 
generations the chance to have those same 
memories and experiences and to keep the 
tradition going.
  We are already making headway in our 
current giving year with 22 donors for a total 

of $6,185. Who 
will be the next to 
contribute? Make 
your gift today 
by logging onto 
www.chidelts.
com.
  Thank you to 
those who have 
already made their 
contribution this 
giving year: Jeffrey 
Moritz ’86, Philip 
Moyles Jr. ’86, 

Robert Burns ’51, Dan Patterson ’74, Timothy 
Stautberg ’85, Randolph Bucey ’50, William 
Schneebeck ’50, Silas Axtell ’52, Berton Craig 
’52, Bruce Richardson ’55, Ronald Greiser ’57, 
Thomas Sant ’65, James Kuhn ’76, Richard 
Parke ’76, David Newhall Esq. ’63, Dean 
Miller ’69, Geoffrey Thompson ’94, Blake 
Preston ’12, Joseph Rubin ’86, Johnathan 
Lawrence ‘09, John Cannon ’86 and Chris 
Bonacci ’88.

On September 19, Kenyon 
inducted Jeff Katowitz (Chi 
’90) into the Kenyon Athletic 
Hall of Fame.  Jeff is the only 
male athlete in Kenyon track 
and field history to win at 
least one All-America award in 
four consecutive seasons. He 
specialized in the javelin and was 
one of just three athletes to win 
four consecutive NCAC titles 
in the event. He set both the 

Kenyon and conference records 
in the event and placed top-ten 
at nationals in each of his four 
seasons. In his freshman season 
he was national runner-up. 
  Jeff is the 16th Delt to be 
inducted into the Kenyon 
Athletic Hall of Fame.  Members 
of Delta Tau Delta represent 
more than 50% of the male 
members of the Athletic Hall of 
Fame.  

Kenyon Athletic Hall of Fame Inducts Jeffrey Katowitz ’90
Delts make up more than half of Athletic Hall of Fame male members. 

HALL OF FAME

To donate to Chi Chapter

BY MAIL - Send a check to:
Delta Tau Delta, Kenyon College
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007 Albert Lea, MN  
56007-8007

ONLINE - Donate at  
  www.chidelts.com

BY PHONE - Call 1-800-598-4050
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Christopher Todd Burgess, now 
Managing Director at Pictet & Cie, a 
Hong Kong Financial Services company, 
shares memories of the days when life 
seemed like a parody of “Animal House.” 
I was drafted into DTD by an alum 
named Peter Luther. I had dated 
his sister in earlier years, so I think 
he owed me. During my school visit 
before applying to Kenyon, I was 
able to successfully dodge every single 
commitment that was arranged, miss 
every class I was supposed to observe 
and ignore most of the meetings. Of 
the one or two meetings and/or classes 
I got roped into, I was either with a 
Delt who was able to convince me 
that sitting in the back of class was 
preferable to the front in order to hide 
bloodshot eyes or with a sympathizer. Peter 
and his crew were adept at arranging for 
evening and “after school activities.” Lodge 
events such as The Chairman were scheduled 
and Leonard Hall visits and pre-arranged 
meetings in the Pirates Cove were what 
occupied me the most and convinced me 
this was the right college to attend. Flounder 

would have been embarrassed at this point 
with my approach to rounding out the “fat, 
drunk and stupid” repertoire, so the decision 
was made.   
  As a Freshman, I worked hard at keeping 
standards low and goals lower – much easier 
that way to stumble through... my focus was 
on making friends and meeting girls. The 
smart thing I did was make friends with a 

few guys who were equally diversified 
and we were rushed by DTD. 
Someone said I should be pledge class 
president so that I could be project 
manager of converting the basement 
of the Lodge into livable quarters. 
We failed miserably and my asthma 
and allergies were the worst they were 
for years – which was why it was 
important I date someone a few years 
older and who had an apartment. I 
spent most of my time there, but made 
it back to the lodge for an occasional 
beverage, ping pong game and masque 
treatment. Andrew, Ron, Tim, James, 
Matt and I were very good at making 
the Lodge feel warm and lived in (a 
dump) and managed to culture every 
spore possible. Come party time, we 

were amazing at pushing everything into a 
corner and assigning pledges cleanup duty. 
I digress. My couches, rugs, ping pong table 
and the few remaining Wal-Mart glasses and 
tumblers which were not smashed on the 
back wall may still be there. 
  To read Chris’ full story, visit www.
chidelts.com.

ALUMNI PROFILE
Chris Todd Burgess ’90: Cultivating Relationships is Key

Chi Educational Foundation  
$250 Grants 

The Chi Educational Foundation awarded 
$250 grants to four Delts this past 
semester for their outstanding service to 
Chi Chapter. Receiving the awards were 
senior Furqan Dar, and juniors Taylor 
Eth, Rob Mallen-West and Mark 
Morford. 
  The Chi Merit Scholarships are 
awarded to members of Delta Tau Delta 
who have shown leadership, brotherhood, 
academic excellence, involvement in the 
Kenyon community and strong character.  
Applicants submit written essays to the 
executive committee of the Fraternity 
and are selected by a vote of the Chapter 
members.
  The Chi Educational Foundation is a separate 501(c)(3) organization 
which was formed as part of the Securing Our Tradition capital 
campaign.  Donations to it are fully tax-deductible under the law.

Robert D. Burns Scholarship 
Awarded to Two Delts

  Kenyon College awarded Manjul 
Bhusal Sharma ’16 and Furqan 
Dar ’16 with the Robert D. Burns 
Scholarship for the 2015-16 academic 
year.  Established in 2010 by alumni of 
Delta Tau Delta Fraternity in honor of 
professor emeritus and long-time Delta 
Tau Delta faculty adviser, Robert D. 
Burns. The recipients were chosen by 
a committee of alumni and advisors of 
Chi Chapter including Jan Kmetko, 
faculty advisor, Drew McFarland, 
chapter advisor, Paul Schmid ’04, John 
DePowell ’02 and Tim Barry ’16. The 
committee selected Manjul and Furqan 
because they represent the ideals of 
Delta Tau Delta Fraternity, including: 

academic excellence, involvement in the Fraternity and Kenyon 
community, leadership, and strong character.

Scholarships Awarded for Outstanding Achievement
Chi Merit Scholarship Awarded to Four Delts

NATIONAL RECOGNITION

Brothers Furqan Dar, Taylor Eth and Rob Mallen-West received 
$250 grants for outstanding service. Mark Morford is not 

pictured as he was abroad.

Chris, his wife Katrise, 6-year old son Dylan and 3-year old 
daughter Savanna live in Hong Kong, but make trips back to 

the U.S. twice a year.”



3The Chi Delt www.chidelts.com

On September 19th, over 50 
alumni, actives, and invited guests 
of Delta Tau Delta (Chi Chapter) 
at Kenyon College convened at The 
Shelter for a morning of networking 
and mentorship. The event marked the 
fourth annual Byron Horn Mentorship 
Panel. Undergraduates were provided 
with a unique opportunity to interface 
with established alumni in their 
intended career discipline.  In addition 
to receiving valuable career advice, 
actives are also learning how to leverage 
their experiences as Delts to obtain 
highly competitive entry level positions 
and admittance to graduate school. 
  Gerry Horn (Beta Phi) opened up the 
session with some remarks about his son Byron 
(Chi ’86).  Following a brief opening from the 
panel’s moderator, Alex Hetherington (Chi 
’89), a former U.S Marine Corps helicopter 
pilot, each member of the panel took the 
podium to discuss how they chose their current 
professions and their time as a Delt at Kenyon 
College. The floor was then open for questions 
from the audience. 
This year the panel consisted of a diverse group 
of alumni ranging from attorneys to authors.  
Panelists included: Ben Holland (Chi ’99) 
an attorney for Ogletree Deakins in Charlotte 

N.C.; John Bonomo (Chi ’99) an investment 
banker for UBS in London, England; Blair 
Withington (Chi ’10) an investment banker 
for Forbes M&A in Boulder, Colorado; Dan 
Glazer (Chi ’13) a real estate associate for 
Sperry Van Ness in Los Angeles, California; 
and Adam Kline (Chi ’94), a screenwriter and 
author in Chicago, Illinois. 
  All of the alumni panelists firmly believe 
that the experiences and opportunities afforded 
by Delta Tau Delta provide valuable real-life 
training for any career.  Furthermore, Delts 
who have developed excellent written and 
spoken communication skills are far and away 
more prepared to succeed in their careers.  A 

common theme throughout the panel 
discussion was the credit to their 
Delt brothers for being a wonderful 
source of support throughout their 
challenging business and personal life.
  After the panel concluded, the 
group convened for a tailgate next to 
McBride (Chi 1918) Field.  Under the 
confines of a large tent, the alumni 
and students enjoyed burgers and 
brats along with a large spread of food 
and drinks.  Many thanks to Chris 
Bonacci (Chi ’88) and John Cannon 
(Chi ’83) for sponsoring the tailgate 
as well as Don Gest (Chi ’86) who 
organized all of the day’s events.

  The annual mentorship panel is one of many 
benefits that the Byron Horn Mentorship 
program offers to the brothers of Chi Chapter.  
The program was formed by the Chi Chapter 
Alumni Association in honor of Byron Horn. 
The panel and program each seek to instill 
the same hard work and dedication Bryon 
demonstrated as a Delt, father, husband, and 
established law professional. Unrivaled by 
the other fraternities at Kenyon College, Chi 
Chapter boasts the only program of this kind 
and caliber. The Byron Horn Mentorship 
Program is yet another example of Delta Tau 
Delta’s dedication to Lives of Excellence.

MENTORSHIP

Byron Horn Mentorship Panel Allowed Undergrads to Interface with  
Established Alumni

Chi Chapter Continues to Build Better Men Dedicated to Lives of Excellence 

It has been a wonderful year for Delta Tau Delta. With the addition 
of 10 new members, we have increased our total membership to 30 
actives on campus. Our chapter’s goal for the upcoming academic 
year is focusing on the future. We began the year with a career retreat 
that focused on writing résumés and cover letters. As we continue this 
academic year we plan on hosting an event with the CDO (Kenyon’s 
Career Development Office) to further our career pursuits.
Kenyon Delts have had amazing summer opportunities. Here are two 
highlights from the senior class:
  Sam Althans ’16 worked for Village Capital Corporation, a CDFI, 
working on credit analysis for real estate loans and projects around 
Cleveland. He also worked on recommendations for the company’s 
environmental lending policies. Currently he is seeking an analyst or 
associate position in finance or accounting.
  Felix Janssen ’16 interned at the National Association for 

Wholesale, Foreign Trade, and Services in Berlin, Germany, 
which represents over 125,000 companies with a total profit of 
over 1,8 trillion euros. He gained experience in the foreign trade, 
environmental, and transportation department, assisting the 
department heads with his own research, briefings, and memos. 
Additionally, Felix got the opportunity to attend multiple workshops 
and briefings by the German economics department and the EU 
commission
  Back on campus, our community service chair, Szabi Simo, 
organized a very successful blood drive. With the help of the Brothers 
of Delta Tau Delta, the American Red Cross was able to collect 10 
more pints than expected, saving 150 lives. In addition to the blood 
drives, we are currently planning a benefit for the East Knox schools 
and JDRF.  Our chapter currently holds the most service events on 
campus and is a wonderful example of a service-based organization.

CHAPTER UPDATE
Current Actives Keep the Delt Future Looking Bright

By Tim Barry
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In This Issue…
•	 Chi Chapter holds most service events on campus
•	 Thank you for our best giving year yet!
•	 Alumni Panel helped build actives up for success

FROM THE ARCHIVES
We love finding interesting old 
photos in the archives but we 
seldom have the full story on 
any of the images. If you have 
any info on these or have great 
old photos of your own, please 
visit www.chidelts.com and 
leave comments or post new 
pictures. We look forward to 
hearing from you!


